[image: image1.png]



Helena Business Improvement District Board of Trustees Meeting
Thursday, January 11, 2018, 4:00 p.m. - Valley Bank
MINUTES
Mission Statement: The Helena Business Improvement District is a leader, facilitator, provider and advocate for a planned, creative program that results in the continual improvement of property values and properties in downtown Helena.
Board Members Present: M. Roylance, A. Roy, R. Seeley, S. Deitle, L. Schubert, C. Taleff, R. Stavnes

Staff Members Present: M. Zurcher and J. Walsh

Others: E. Noonan
I. Welcome & Introductions 
Introductions between M. Zurcher and Helena Parking Commission and R. Stavnes
II. Public Comment 
None









III. Consent Agenda A. Roy moves to approve, R. Seely seconds, all in favor.









a. Minutes from December 
b. Executive Director’s Report for December
IV. December Financials & Notes
a. M. Zurcher expressed interest in having the financials outside of the consent agenda to allow room for discussion if any questions arise. E. Noonan agrees that it is important to have a financial report A. Roy agrees that the financials being their own item is a good idea and moves for the acceptance of removing the financials from the consent agenda, L. Schubert seconds, M. Roylance agrees with this point, all in favor, motion passes.
b. Payne West visited with M. Zurcher to review the insurance policy. There may be some minor changes that the board may want to add to the policy. M. Zurcher also requested that Payne West send a more detailed breakdown of the policy in order to ensure that DHI and BID are paying appropriately for the policy. We currently do not have flood or earthquake insurance and employment practice coverage. M. Zurcher will address the Employment practice coverage with the City Attorney tomorrow.

c. Another representative of Payne West will be visiting with the office to discuss our current health insurance policy. The employee manual states that the health insurance is to cover the employee and that is how it should stand. 

i. M. Zurcher, along with the Organization committee and the Executive committee have been going through and making sure the employee manual is up to date, such as the Simple IRA benefits available to employees.
d. M. Zurcher has reached out to Jodie Crane to help go through the BID financials, accounting system and policies, and she will be available next month to do so. The initial meeting will be to get an idea of what the expense would be to have her help. The board is hoping to have a clearer understanding of the financials to inform a renegotiation of the DHI MOU.
e. R. Stavnes raises the point of perhaps looking at the financial report for the same period of time in the previous year for comparisons. This could also help with forecasting for future budgeting.

E. Noonan leaves at 4:45 PM

V. Downtown Helena, Inc. – Update 


(R. Ahmann)    
R. Ahmann is not in attendance. A. Roy reports that R. Ahmann will be terming out soon. DHI is currently recruiting for new board members. Alive at Five planning has already begun. There was discussion regarding the outstanding old gift cards and the fees that are being charged to the new gift cards. A. Roy told the DHI board that he has a call into the police department to come and do a presentation to group of BID and DHI members and to come  back to patrol downtown despite complaints about ticketing for biking on the Walking Mall.


VI. Committee Reports
a. Executive Director –

i. There have been some significant issues with the storage unit. There was a sewage leak and snow was cleared off of the roof and blocked the entrance. The sewage is predominantly cleaned up by the property manager. Tomorrow morning a company is coming to try and remove the snow. There is also some leaking pipes. The Property manager has been very responsive despite struggling to respond in a quick amount of time. R. Seeley and M. Zurcher met with Commissioner Noonan to discuss other storage units. The Civic center storage unit is no longer available. D. Wirak has given M. Zurcher a list of items that he has deemed unessential and can be removed from the storage unit. M. Zurcher will email the list to the board for review. T-Mobile still has the keys to the storage unit, which is fine as long as it is to continue servicing the plumbing. There were several file cabinets at the state sale that can be used to properly file and organize the files in the bat cave and keep them secure. C. Taleff has recently acquired the BCBS building for Cottonwood ALC and can work with M. Zurcher to utilize the left over office furniture for the BID. There is a few more steps to take before a vehicle can be bought from the state and M. Zurcher will begin that process for when BID is ready to replace the GMC.

ii. During M. Zurcher’s meeting with Commissioner Noonan, they discussed the curbs not being ADA accessible and the possibility of BID being contracted through a MOU to help keep the curbs free of snow. Streets and Parks are unable to deal with the curbs without shovel crews. A. Roy raises the concern of overlooking getting the stakeholders involved in snow removal and would like to leave the possibility to a potential amendment to the MOU. BID would identify the specific intersections and curbs that will be cleared and come up with a fair way of compensating the time. This could also be a potential promotional opportunity.

iii. The Governor’s Conference on tourism is coming up in Big Sky and M. Zurcher has interest in attending in April for 2 days for about $125 registration plus lodging. There is also an upcoming Montana Main Street conference in Kansas City.

iv. M. Zurcher applied for Leadership Montana class last year and would like to apply again this year, but fees apply. It is a once a month class for 2-3 days.








b. Executive





(M. Roylance & Al Roy)
i. Board Retreat – March 1: M. Zurcher reached out to a former colleague who conducts board trainings and he is willing to do a board training at the retreat for only the cost of travel. She also reached out to T. Wisemiller to do a presentation on Montana Mainstreet program and the Master Plan. The Work plan should also be an integral part of the plan. The city provides trainings on the legalities of boards, so a training that focuses more on strategy and less on the legal aspects of a board. The board retreat will be at the Montana Club and food will come from the MT Club as well. M. Zurcher will bring a draft agenda to the next board meeting for the Board Retreat.
ii. Urban Renewal District update
iii. Zoning update – There will be a meeting with representatives from several architectural firms.
iv. Master Plan Update to city commission in March

v. Request from PPLT to store vehicle in batcave
vi. There is a new study that is going to happen on the Five-point intersection and S. Haugen has asked that one person from the BID to be involved. The meeting is set for January 24th. There will also be a study on what to do with certain city properties that the BID has also been invited to be involved in. The city has also asked that the BID attend all of the City Admin meetings regardless of the agenda. The meetings happen every other week.

vii. There was a discussion on the homelessness downtown, facilitated by United Way. There was a very large turnout with the Mayor, Commissioners Farris-Olsen and McLoughlin. There will be future meetings. The meeting was to get different perspectives on how it is affecting downtown and plans for accommodating the homeless population. A suggestion was regular foot patrols by the police and having more of a police presence downtown. M. Roylance is on the mailing list and will be informed of future meetings. 
c. Organization




(A. Roy & Lee Shubert)
i. Work Session – January 25, 3:30

ii. There was an official meeting last week and met with M. Zurcher the next day to identify the mission of the committee and the purpose within the Master Plan.
d. Promotion 
 




(R. Seeley, R. Stavnes, C. Taleff)
i. Marketing Plan Update: R. Seeley is working to tie in the DHI promotions committee to meet together at the office. M. Zurcher is interested in writing an article to update the progress on the Master Plan and S. Haugen believes that it would likely get run in the paper.
e. Design  





(S. Deitle, R. Seeley, C. Taleff)

i. Streetscape Update – The Parks department is working with Gardenwerks and they will return in the spring to follow up on replacing the trees that were removed with the coffin planters. M. Zurcher spoke with Brent Sarchet about partnering with the Master Gardeners again.
1. Growing Friends of Helena may be interested in donating or planting trees.

ii. The design committee could also work on improvement of the Christmas decorations.

f. Economic Vitality




(Lee Shubert, R. Stavnes)
i. Need to set a time to meet.

ii. The Public Market Feasability study is done and needs to be marketed and implemented.
VII. Old Business










VIII. News & Announcements

IX. Adjourn – A. Roy moves to adjourn, R. Seeley seconds, all in favor.
Next BID Board Meeting – February 8, 2018 – 4:00 pm Valley Bank Conference Room

ADA NOTICE

The City of Helena is committed to providing access to persons with disabilities for its meetings, in compliance with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act and the Montana Human Rights Act. The City will not exclude persons with disabilities from participation at its meetings or otherwise deny them the City’s services, programs, or activities. Persons with disabilities requiring accommodations to participate in the City’s meetings, services, programs, or activities should contact the City’s ADA Coordinator, Elroy Golemon, as soon as possible to allow sufficient time to arrange for the requested accommodation, at any of the following: (406) 447- 8490
TTY Relay Service 1-800-253-4091 or 711 citycommunitydevelopment@helenamt.gov

316 North Park, Avenue, Room 440, Helena, MT 59623

